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Clergy Corner  
 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Posted on the file cabinet next to where I sit at my desk is a large Charlie Brown cartoon.  

It says, 

 

“ANYTIME THERE’S A GOOD SUGGESTION  

SOMEONE BRINGS UP THE BUDGET!!” 

 

It reminds me that we are never doing as much as our vision beckons us to do – and that 

the obstacle is usually money. This is typical, and the way it should be for a non-profit – 

that our vision is always higher than our reach. 

 

But it is time to try to extend our reach just a little higher!  As you will read later on in 

the newsletter in the page from the Vestry and the Stewardship Committee – the increases 

demanded in the proposed budget for next year are all necessities. They and I welcome 

you to look at the 2015 budget, as well as these proposed increases for 2016; you will be 

hard pressed to find any fluff. But feel free to ask any and all questions in the coming 

weeks. 

 

Meeting this budget will require just a little bit more sacrificial giving by all of us. I have 

always been impressed by how much the people of the parish care about their church, 

value the enormous ministries of this parish, and have always rallied to make sure that we 

are funding the things necessary to keep us a vital force in our community. 

 

It is my hope and prayer that you will join me in accepting the Vestry’s challenge to 

increase our pledge and giving by 10% over current levels as we try to insure our parish 

continues as a powerhouse of ministry in 2016!  

 

Peace, 

Pastor Odie 

 
 



Harvestfest Dinner and Auction 
Saturday, October 24th 

 

Dinner  5:00 – 7:30 p.m. 

Silent Auction 5:00 – 7:30     Live Auctions – 6:45 

Klinks Krafters: Holiday Krafts etc 

 Kids Activities: All Evening 
        

Dinner Tickets are on sale at Fellowship hour on Sundays, from the office, or at the 

door. $15 per person; Kids 10 and under $5; 3 and under, free. 

Chef Fred Manheck’s MENU: 

Mixed green salad w/ fresh herb vinaigrette // Roast Pork Loin with Stuffing, pan gravy and 

applesauce // Chicken Medallions with artichokes in sundried tomato white wine sauce // 

Pasta Primavera Alfredo // Seasoned Corn //Artisan Breads & Rolls and Desserts // Wine, beer 

and non-alcoholic beverages served with the meal. Mac & cheese and hot dogs for the kids! 
 

Auction Items Needed! Make your auction donations ASAP! Contact the office ASAP if you 

have an item/event you would like to donate 
 

Donations for SILENT AUCTION items should have a value of $50.00 or more. 

 

The goal of the LIVE AUCTION items is to have one or more people be able to purchase your 

item so that the total value of your auction item is at least $250. Ideas and suggestions:  

Professional Services or Expertise // Hobby or Love of Life Expertise // Teach an 

Activity you love // Or donate items such as 

 Tickets to an athletic event, theater of symphony 

 A week or weekend at your time share or camp 

 Airline miles for free airline tickets 

 Gasoline or heating oil 
 

Please note that those not able to attend the event will be able to bid on silent and live 

auction items via email the week before the event. Watch your email that week for details! 
 

Kids Activities: Fun & Games 
 

Pumpkin decorating contest:  Children of all ages can decorate 

their pumpkin at home and bring it in anytime during the dinner 

but no later than 6:00 pm.  Prizes awarded! 

Halloween Costume Parade: Prizes will also be given for the 

best costumes. 

Special Kid’s Raffles 

 

 



 

THE POWER OF 10 

A CHALLENGE – TO FUND THE 2016 BUDGET 

“INCREASE YOUR PLEDGE BY 10%” 

This is not our usual approach to our annual Stewardship Campaign. Projected 

unavoidable increases of $47,500 in next year’s budget (details below) means that the 

best way for us to continue ALL of our ministries in 2016 is to issue a 10% Challenge. 

Your Vestry members and clergy have accepted this 10% challenge. Now we need your 

participation and support. 

 

To help us reach our goal they now challenge you to follow their example. 

Please do all you can to increase your CGS pledge for 2016 by at least 

10% over its current level. 
 

 

$588,000 is our 2015 budget and our starting point. $411,000 of this income is directly from your 

pledges. See our website (www.cgsnashua.org) for budget details. Our 2016 budget has 10 

anticipated increases as follows: 

$7,500 Organ Repairs: Repair Blower Motor that causes the organ to frequently cut 

out ($5,000); replace organ reed weights, which cause note malfunctions 

($2,500). 

$1,000 Handbells: Repairs to broken bells used by the Bellringers & Adult Hand Bells.  

$3,000 Coordinator (part time): Vestry strongly recommends this to address items not 

done by volunteers and unable to be done by two clergy serving a parish big 

enough to mandate a staff of three clergy. 

$14,000 Outreach/Community Action: Bring the Parish outreach contribution up to the 

mandated level (by-law guideline is 10% of our income is to be used for 

outreach). An increase of at least $6,000 is required to maintain the current 

level of 8%. 

$2,000 Youth Mission Trip: Increase the Youth Budget to help pay for the annual 

mission trip. The 2008 Capital Fund Drive Tithing Funds, which formerly 

supported the mission trip, have been depleted.  

Continued on Next Page 
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$6,500 Staff: Minimal salary increases for 2 clergy and 7 lay staff members ($5,000); 

and the resulting increases to pension and social security ($1,500).  

$3,000 Health Insurance Cost: Increases to this item could even be higher. 

$4,000 Property Maintenance: Increases are needed to add annual organ maintenance 

and tuning ($1,500); and miscellaneous unanticipated building repairs 

($2,500), as we get further away from the property improvements 

accomplished by the 2008 Capital Fund Drive. 

$3,000 Phone System: Annual lease cost to replace our current antiquated 25 year old 

failing system. 

$3,500 Utilities: Increase represents the anticipated amount 2015 is over budget.  

$47,500 Total Anticipated Increases. This brings us to a budget of approximately 

$635,500 for 2016. 

With minimal or no increases expected in other budget income line items – we must turn 

to our personal giving to meet our challenge. The average CGS pledge is $1,500 per year. 

This would mean an average increase of $150, or about $12.50 per month, just pennies 

per day. By increasing your pledge giving by just 10% above your current amount you 

will help CGS continue to move forward as a parish. We have done it before and we can 

do it again! 

 

We all need to work together to meet the financial demands of our parish in order to 

maintain CGS’s vital ministries to our parishioners and the greater community. 

 

The CGS Stewardship Committee and the CGS Vestry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PASTOR ODIE’S BOOK AVAILABLE 
 

“Daring to Question God” is available through Barnes & Noble or Amazon at $12.99 

plus shipping.  However you can purchase it for just $10.00 at the church office during 

the week or during coffee hour on Sunday mornings.  

 

 

Please Plan all your Holiday shopping  
through CGS SCRIPS… 

 

SCRIPS is a wonderfully easy way for you to help CGS raise extra money without 

spending an extra penny of your money!  Simply do most of your food and clothing 

shopping, gift shopping, and entertainment expenditures by first purchasing gift 

cards/vouchers to your favorite establishments through the church. We recently added 

Whole Foods to our array of stores!  

 

You purchase and spend what you would have anyway, but the church earns an average 

of 5% from your purchases through the gift cards CGS sells to you.  You do not pay any 

extra for this service as the gift cards have the same value as cash to you! 

 

Orders can be placed/picked up any Sunday morning in the auditorium or by calling the 

office.  Order forms are also available online at the CGS Website 

www.cgsnashua.org/scrips.  Also there is the long list of establishments for which you 

can obtain gift cards. Pay by cash or credit card when ordering or when picking up. 

 

All orders placed by noon on Tuesday of every week will be available to you by the 

Friday of that same week. Help CGS raise money for it’s ministries in this easy manner – 

participate in most of your buying through CGS!! 

 

For info or questions contact Sue at Sthornberg@comcast.net or Laurie at 

Lascani@cgsnashua.org or at 882-5352 x 204 

 

 

 

https://eridan.websrvcs.com/clientimages/54841/pdfs/7giving/scrips2014.pdf
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OUTREACH NEWS FROM THE FRONT DOOR 
 

 

Plan Ahead for Penny Drive, Special Winery Event 
The Front Door Agency is planning its 24th Annual Penny Picker Campaign in October. 

The Penny Drive relies on many volunteers to canvass neighborhoods in Greater Nashua, 

asking residents for spare change to support the Agency’s mission. Many people are 

familiar with the drive and save their spare change all year. If you have two to three hours 

to help, please call Lucie at 816-0283 or sign up online at www.frontdooragency.org. If 

going door-to-door isn’t your thing (and even if it is!), the Front Door invites you to a 

special Harvesting Change event at LaBelle Winery in Amherst on Tuesday, October 

27th. Mark your calendar now for this interactive Murder Mystery with elegant cuisine 

and watch for more details to come.  
  

Save the Date: This year’s Penny Drive dates are Sunday, October 18th, Saturday 

October 24th and Sunday October 25th.  

 
 

Adult Christian Education Opportunities for October 
 

Upcoming Sunday Forums – held at 9:00 am 
 

10/4 The Power of 10!!  The Vestry’s challenge 

       

10/11 Waiting in Hope: An Episcopal Mission Trip to Cuba 

    

10/18 Clients from The Front Door Agency – learning from those we serve    

  

10/25 “Who’s in Charge here anyway?”  Who really runs the office?? 

 

 

http://www.frontdooragency.org/


CROP WALK for the Hungry 

Sunday, November 1st, 12:30 PM 
 
Enjoy the Autumn weather outdoors, get exercise, and 

help the hungry all at the same time!  

 
Join our larger community in the Nashua Area Interfaith 

Council‘s CROP WALK for the hungry. This 10-K (about 6 

mile) walk raises money for Church World Service, an 

organization which provides disaster relief, food, clean drinking water, and education for 

the world‘s neediest people. This organization is instrumental in providing relief 

following natural disasters around the world, and its long-term programs around the 

world make a real, lasting impact on the lives of struggling families and communities. 

25% of the money raised in the Nashua CROP WALK stays in Nashua and goes to local 

organizations. 

 

The walk begins and ends at Temple Beth Abraham, 4 Raymond Street in Nashua, and is 

followed by a party at the Temple. Contact Pastor Alanna or Chris Sherman if you are 

interested in participating or if you would like more information. 

 

 

Sunday Memorials and Thanksgivings 

 

If you wish to honor a family member or friend on a special Sunday, you could donate 

money for flowers ($25), wine/wafers ($20) or sanctuary candle ($10). Please contact 

Carole by email csawdon@charter.net 

mailto:csawdon@charter.net


Green Corner:  
  

GREEN TEAM October News 

 

Our 4th Annual St. Francis Sunday: 

Blessing of the Animals will take place in 

Greeley Park on October 4th at 1pm.  Please 

meet on the WEST side of Concord Street 

at the Water Fountain for our gathering.  

As we expect a diversity of animals and 

temperaments, all animals should be on 

leashed, harnessed, in a carrier or 

appropriately handled.  If you’ve recently lost 

a pet, or cannot transport your animal to the blessing please bring along a 

photo or memento to honor your companion.  You’re welcome to bring your 

own picnic to enjoy before or after our liturgical celebration.  Invite your 

furry friends and neighbors to this community event which will celebrate the 

‘earth friendly’ St. Francis.  If you’re interested, please contact Pastor 

Alanna at alanna@cgsnashua.org.  

 

Mug Washing continues during Coffee Hour on Sundays, please see the 

sign up list in the Parish Hall if you can lend a hand. 

 

REMEMEBER CGS RECYCLES! 

Look for Recycling Bins around the building to aid 
in our Recycling efforts!   
           

 

 

 

mailto:alanna@cgsnashua.org


 Kid’s Corner: Children & Family 
Faith Formation 

Ages & Stages of Sunday School:   

Equipping Our Kids, Changing the World 

*Please note that Registration is available throughout  

the year for all children and families. 

Welcome to our newly enhanced Godly Play-Godly Time-Riser’s 

Curriculum!  Our Sunday School Program focuses on meeting kids at all 

their stages of development along with how faith formation gives them 

life-long resources, tools and spiritual gifts.   

 

With the new Godly Play materials this year, we now have Five Levels 

of Stories in which to engage the Children:  Core: Key Sacred Stories of 

Christianity; Extension: extending core lessons; Enrichment: lessons do 

not extend but deepen the core lesson; Afterwards: lessons involve events 

and symbols that are not part of the biblical era but focused on church 

history; Synthesis: lessons bring together multiple stories to help 

children synthesize their learning.  

 

The first few weeks of Sunday School our Curriculum will lay the 

foundational Godly Play stories for the kids, while in November we 

incorporate the Class Learning Focus and Group Program.  See the listing 

below for upcoming stories in each area for the month of October.  

  

Godly Play 

3 Year Olds/Pre-K/K- Core Stories: 10/4-Creation; 10/11 Flood & Ark;      

10/18-Great Family; 10/25- Exodus 
 

1st & 2nd Grade- 10/4 Core: Creation; 10/11 Extension: Abraham;  

10/18 Extension: Sarah; 10/25 Core: Exodus 

Godly Time 

3rd & 4th Grade- 10/4 Extension: Abraham; 10/11 Extension: Jacob; 10/18 Enrichment: 

Books of Bible; 10/25 Enrichment: Moses & Exodus 
 

Riser’s & Godly Time 

5th & 6th Grade- 10/4 & 10/11 Riser’s Free Choice is a time they can explore different 

opportunities for learning with their teachers; 10/18 Enrichment: David;  

10/25 Afterwards: Intro to Communion of Saints 

 



Notes:  10/11 “Houses for Change” A special lesson from our partners at the  

Front Door Agency happening as the activity during class time; 10/18 3rd & 4th Graders 

Receive their Bibles in class with an acknowledgement during Children’s Eucharist;  

10/25  Brett Greene, Organist & Choir Director, leads a program in preparation for singing 

during the November Children’s Eucharist; “Houses for Change” collection.  
 

Family Resource Bulletin Board- located in the downstairs Activity Room, you can pick up a 

“Parent Page” to learn more about your child’s Godly Play lesson so you can discuss it at 

home.  You will also find a full list of the Fall Curriculum and other helpful resources.   
 

Sunday School Teacher’s Meeting – October 4th at 8am we will hold our first Sunday 

School Teacher’s meeting to check in with each other about news and activities.  
 

Children's Eucharist—October 18th at 9:45am  
The Kids filled out their Time and Talent Sheet in September so we’ll be contacting you 

if your child is interested in being a reader, gift bearer or usher for worship.  
 

CGS Sunday School Penny Picking—October 18th from 12-2:30pm In support of the 

Front Door Agency’s 24th Annual Penny Picker Campaign, the CGS’ Sunday School has 

teamed up with the Front Door Agency in their new program called “Houses for 

Change.”  This award-winning, educational craft project helps raise homelessness 

awareness and also raises funds to help local families.  It answers the question; “What 

can I do to help?”   
 

On October 18th from 12noon to 2:30pm CGS Sunday School is invited to Penny 

Pick together.  We will meet in the auditorium at 11am (after the 9:45am service), have 

some pizza for lunch. Then we will go over to the Front Door Agency, 7 Concord Street 

at 12noon.  Sign-up by emailing Pastor Alanna at alanna@cgsnashua.org  The children 

will also hear a lesson and decorate “Houses” on October 11th during Sunday School.  

“Houses for Change” will be collected up until October 25th in Sunday School to support 

families on their path to self-sufficiency.   
 

Annual HarvestFest Dinner & Auction—Saturday, October 24th we’ll have our celebration 

with special activities, Halloween Costume Parade and raffles for kids.  Don’t forget, starting 

October 4th Children earn Raffle Tickets by attending Sunday School for the event.   
 

Feast Drive-  We Continue to collect donations of Juice and non-perishable Healthy Snacks 

for the kids to enjoy during the Feast time of their lessons.  Send in Snacks: pretzels, goldfish, 

crackers, gluten free options or cheez-its (no nuts please).  
 

Music Department-  Check out the Music Department News to learn about musical 

opportunities for children in our community! 

 

mailto:alanna@cgsnashua.org


                         

 

Penny Pickers – Sunday, October 18th 

All youth and families are encouraged to join us for Penny Pickers Oct. 18.  We will meet 

in the auditorium at 11am (after the 9:45am service), have some pizza for lunch and head 

out to the Front Door Agency.  The group will head out from the church and be back 

around 3pm. For those who are not familiar with the Penny Pickers event, please see 

below. We have a few parents already signed up to drive for this event but if you could 

also participate in this event, please let us know by Oct. 11.  Thanks. 

 

About Penny Pickers:   http://www.frontdooragency.org/events/penny-pickers  

Volunteers canvass neighborhoods in Greater Nashua for two weekends in the fall asking 

for pennies and spare change to support the programs of the Care Center. They also have 

tag days at Shaw’s, Market Basket, and the NH State Liquor Store.  This event typically 

raises over $30k to support the programs offered by the Front Door Agency.  

http://www.frontdooragency.org/programs  It’s a great organization. 

 

HarvestFest Servers – Saturday, October 24th  

This year, our youth will be waiters/waitresses for the parish OktoberFest.  This service 

has become the tradition and is a great opportunity for our youth to help the largest 

church fundraiser of the year.   

Finally, on behalf of all the Rite 13, J2A, and YAC youth and parents, I 

would like to thank this year’s amazing Youth Advisors: Marcie Byrd, 

Denise Thompson, Chris von Hagn, Calann Hertel, Eileen Brunk and Leo Brunk.  Thank 

you all for your dedication to this ministry.  Your time, efforts and individual talents 

brought to our group is what makes this youth program successful.  Thank you again, 

Kelly and Stephen 

 

 

 

http://www.frontdooragency.org/events/penny-pickers
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N’ewe’s Bites 

 

    Time and talent 
Time and Talent Forms - were filled out in church in  

September. If you missed this opportunity to let us know 

what ministries you want to participate in this school year,  

contact the office to receive a form OR - go to 

www.cgsnashua.org/timeandtalent and print out the form and mail it  

to the office. 

 

 Thank You 

The Homecoming Brunch was outstanding - Thanks to all those who 

organized it and brought food and made it the usual success! 



 CGS Women 
The CGS Women will meet Monday, October 12: 6pm social time; 6:30pm potluck 

supper (bring an entree or salad - home made, store bought or take out); followed by a 

program presented by CGS parishioner Winnie Crouse - The Art of Hand Spinning: Fiber 

to Yarn.  The program for November will be a presentation by Pastor Odie and Heidi on 

their recent trip to Africa. 

We are a fellowship group open to ALL women of the parish and our meetings are the 

2nd Monday of the month (Sept-Dec; March - May). The 2nd Sunday in February brunch 

at an area restaurant is planned. In December we have a catered Christmas party & 

Yankee Swap and in May we dine out. Join us when you can. 

Program suggestions should be made to Jan Lambert: JMimiL@aol.com . To volunteer 

for the Hostess team which does set up/clean up contact Diane Temple: 

templediane@icloud.com. To receive monthly meeting email alerts contact Frances 

Rodier: fewrodier@aol.com. 

 

 

https://eridan.websrvcs.com/clientimages/54841/pdfs/7giving/time%20%20talent%202015-2016.pdf
mailto:JMimiL@aol.com
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 Altar Guild 
The Guild is open to all parishioners - men and women. Some set up for services on 

Sundays, weddings and funerals. Some members take care of the linens or vestments, 

while others do the floral displays for Thanksgiving, Christmas and Easter. If you are 

interested in any of these worship ministries contact: Beth Barker 

mary.barker@us.af.mil, Harvey Shaw - hshaw1956@live.com  or Mary Nash -

 mnash517@yahoo.com. 

Upcoming Dates: Nov. 15: Corporate Communion & Brunch; Nov. 20 / 21: Fall 

Cleaning.  

 

 Usher Opporunities 
Whether you are new to CGS or an old-timer, teen or senior, all are welcome to join 

an usher team and experience another ministry of our worship.  Ushering only requires 

you to work one service, one Sunday every four weeks and an occasional Holy day.  

Ushers greet parishioners as they arrive at Church, prepare the communion rail, collect 

offertory, set up & operate the Liturgy board transmissions, etc.  There is 

still opportunities available, especially at the 11:15 service.  For additional information, 

please contact Sandy Desharnais (H: 889-2263, email: desh910@myfairpoint.net), any 

usher, or Abbie in the Church office.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

If You Are Willing, Please Consider Remembering 

Good Shepherd In Your Will 

mailto:mary.barker@us.af.mil
mailto:hshaw1956@live.com
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MUSIC NEWS  
 

MUSIC REHEARSALS  

 

Choir: 

Senior Choir: Thursdays 7:15 – 8:45 pm & Sundays 9:00 – 9:40 am  

Junior Choir: Thursdays 5:00 – 6:00 pm  

Eight O’Clock Choir – Select Thursdays 6:10-7:05 pm 

Bells: 

Bellringers:  Wednesdays 7:30- 8:30 pm 

Adult Handbells: Wednesdays 6:30- 7:30 pm 

Junior Bellringers: Sundays 11:15 am - 12:00 pm 

Instruments: 

Instrumental Ensemble – TBD 

 

 

Bell Ringers Needed Have you ever thought of ringing handbells? If you are interested 

please contact Chaim Burstein bursteinc@gmail.com.   
 

Starting Sunday Oct. 4th: Junior Bellringers (2nd-5th grade) - Sundays 11:15 - 12pm 

 

 Piano or Organ Lessons:  Contact Brett Greene at 882-5352 x206 

 

INSTRUMENTAL ENSEMBLE: 

If you play an instrument and would like to be a part of an 

instrumental ensemble that will enrich worship at the 9:45 service 

on select third Sundays, please contact Brett Greene at 

music@cgsnashua.org or 882-5352 x206. All ages and abilities 

welcome!  

  
 

 

“When it comes to giving, some people stop at nothing!”  Don’t let that be 

you.  Financially support your church in whatever way you can.  Together 

we can all make a difference.” 

mailto:bursteinc@gmail.com
mailto:music@cgsnashua.org
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